Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Drugs, Devices and Cosmetics
The Department of Business and Professional Regulation, Division of Drugs, Devices and Cosmetics hereby gives notice:
This is a correction to a notice published February 3, 2015, in Vol. 41, No. 22, F.A.R. The notice was published for Department of Health-Division of Family Health Services instead of Department of Business and Professional Regulation-Division of Drugs, Devices and Cosmetics.
That an order has been issued disposing of the petition for variance and waiver filed by Baptist Hospital, Inc., on October 31, 2014.
The following is a summary of the agency’s disposition of the petition:
The petitioner is seeking a variance and waiver from the requirements of Rule 61N-1.023(2), F.A.C.
Granting the petition for variance/waiver would not remove the safety provisions of the Rule and would sufficiently protect the public.
Petitioner’s request for a waiver from the limitation in Rule 61N-1.023(2), F.A.C., that prescription drug transfers are limited to those made to a facility under common control licensed with a pharmacy permit that authorizes the acquisition and possession of prescription drugs, is granted. Petitioner may transfer prescription drugs to its wholly-owned Physician Office Locations as described in the Petition.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting Dinah Green at The Division of Drugs, Devices and Cosmetics, 1940 N. Monroe Street, Suite 26A, Tallahassee, FL 32399-1047, (850)717-1800.
